SANDY COMMUNITY LIAISON FORUM

Minutes of a Meeting of the Sandy Community Liaison Forum on Monday 7th February 2005 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.
PRESENT



District Cllr P N Aldis (Mid Bedfordshire District Council)

 - (Chairman)




Cllr M Pettitt (Sandy Town Council)

Cllr C Osborne (Sandy Town Council)
County Cllr P Blaine  (Bedfordshire County Council)

District Cllr A Gammell (Mid Bedfordshire District Council) 

Mr S Whittaker (Mid Bedfordshire District Council – 

Substitute for Mr G Alderson)

Station Officer M Hutchins (Bedfordshire & Luton Fire & Rescue 

Service)

Sub Officer Barrows (Bedfordshire & Luton Fire & Rescue 

Service)

1.  APOLOGIES: for absence were received from Mr G Alderson (Mid Bedfordshire District Council).
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM MEMBERS

(a)  Prejudicial Interests
Cllr Osborne

Agenda Item 5 - Fire Cadet Scheme

Member is employed









by Bedfordshire & 










Luton Fire & Rescue 










Service

D Cllr Gammell
Agenda Item 7 - Applications for Grants
Member is employed










by RSPB. (Left 










Chamber during 










Consideration of this










Application)

(b)  Personal Interests
Cllr Osborne

Agenda Item 7 - Applications for Grants
A direct relative 










of the Member is 










an employee










of the RSPB.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM MEMBERS (CONTD)

C Cllr Blaine

Agenda Item 7 - Applications for Grants
Member is Town 










Council appointed










Representative of the 










Community

Warnalarm 

Committee.

2(a)  WELCOMES


The Chairman welcomed Station Officer Hutchins and Sub Officer Barrows of the Bedfordshire & Luton Fire & Rescue Service who were later to report on the Fire Cadet Scheme and Mr S Whittaker of Mid Bedfordshire District Council substituting for Mr Alderson.  He thanked them all for being present.
3.  MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE FORUM HELD ON MONDAY 4th OCTOBER 2004
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Forum held on Monday 4th October 2004 and which had been previously circulated, were received, approved and signed as a correct record.
4.  MATTERS ARISING

(a)  List of Community Groups in Sandy
The Chairman reported that some work had been undertaken in respect of this matter but progress was slow.
It was thought that the District Council may shortly be undertaking a Community Mapping exercise in Sandy and if this were to be the case a lot of the information that was now being sought would come from that exercise.  Mr Whittaker said that unfortunately he had heard nothing about this proposal at the District and was therefore unable to assist at this time.  He would investigate and report back to the Chairman.

The Chairman tabled a possible “Community Information Request” Form which could be sent to all known local organizations if the Forum had to take this course of action.

Cllr Gammell suggested that the Charity Commission may be able to supply a list of local organizations registered with them but it was pointed out that some of the smaller groups i.e. play groups; church groups etc may not be registered.  It was also pointed out that some of the boxes included in the request form that had been tabled, were not entirely appropriate to the sort of survey that this Forum had in mind.

4.  MATTERS ARISING (CONTD)

After a full debate it was:

RESOLVED:  That the Council Office be requested to provide a copy of the full list of all of those Groups and Representatives that have been invited to the Civic Church Service as the base for information and which could be used for sending Information Request Forms should this be necessary.
(b)  Primary Healthcare Trust.  Possible Smoke Free Family Campaign in Sandy
The Clerk gave more detail of his conversation with Mrs Willis.  The appointment referred to had now been made, but the Trust still considered that any pilot project held in this area had to be school based and have the full support of the school and its staff.  It was their opinion that Robert Peel Lower School offered the best opportunity for a project in Sandy.  However it required someone from the Forum to make the initial approach to the school to see if they would support such a project after which the Trust’s Officer would then also visit to discuss the detail.
Cllr Pettitt expressed an opinion that the scheme should if possible, also be extended to the other Lower Schools in the Town.

RESOLVED:  That the Chairman and Cllr Blaine be requested to visit the Headteacher of Robert Peel Lower School to discuss this possible project in detail and to ascertain the likely level of interest and support for it.
(c)  Sandy Healthcheck – Implementation
The Chairman reported that progress with this matter and in particular with the establishment/registration of S.A.N.D.Y. Ltd was slow and tortuous.
Although a copy of the Articles of Memorandum for the Bedford Town Centre Company and Manager had now been received they had to be modified to suit the Sandy situation.

This was going to take more time and it had to be remembered that the Directors were all very busy volunteers who were unable to devote the large amount of their time that may be necessary.

Cllr Osborne expressed concern that the grant promised by the District Council in connection with the Town Manager/Project Officer could be lost.

RESOLVED:  That Cllrs Blaine and Aldis be requested to discuss this concern with Ms Wendy Abrahams of MBDC and also to meet with the District Solicitor to see if her department could offer any assistance with the legal work required in modifying the Articles of Memorandum.
4.  MATTERS ARISING (CONTD)

(d)  Proposed Quality of Life Day 
In the absence of Mr Alderson, Mr Whittaker said that he was unable to provide a progress report.

However, if a refuse vehicle etc was required on a particular site on a Saturday or a Sunday there could be significant cost implications.
The Clerk reminded the meeting that rubbish disposal and street cleaning were only part of what was proposed.  It had originally been intended to involve the Police on crime prevention issues, property marking etc, the Fire & Rescue Service on Fire Prevention Measures and Aragon Housing on tenant and maintenance issues.
There were other organizations that it was thought may also wish to be involved.

Mr Whittaker said he would discuss this further with Mr Alderson.  He was aware that a similar idea had been suggested for Flitwick but as yet this had also not happened.

The Chairman raised a further matter arising which he felt was appropriate to this meeting.

(e)  Taboo Day at Sandy Upper School

This had been a considerable success and the poll undertaken had produced some surprising results.

The possible provision of a “youth shelter” did not figure highly but transport was thought to be a very important issue by many of those voting.

It seemed to be a question of not only cost but also availability.

RESOLVED:  That the results of the Taboo Day Survey be considered by the next meeting of the Forum and that the officer from MBDC who is responsible for the Taxi Token Scheme which currently exists be requested to attend to detail the scheme and consider any improvements that might be made.

5.  SANDY FIRE CADET SCHEME
Sub Officer Barrows said that there were now 7 cadets on the roll.  Two would shortly be leaving having reached the age of 18.  There were therefore vacancies which could be advertised and filled.  Two cadets were about to complete their Stage 2 BTEC Assessment.
5.  SANDY FIRE CADET SCHEME (CONTD)

The training evening for cadets had now been changed to a Tuesday in order that the cadets could undertake some drills with the retained fire fighters and therefore gain a much greater sense of involvement.

A full time firefighter had now been employed to co-ordinate all Fire Cadet activities and the Fire & Rescue Service had now joined the Youth Training Association.

Personal Development Plans were being prepared for all cadets and these would also be monitored through BTEC.  New recruits would probably be required to complete a medical questionnaire but it was unlikely that a full medical examination would be necessary.

Mr Barrows answered questions on the budget for the Sandy Cadet Scheme and how the money provided was actually spent.

In closing Mr Barrows reported that there was again a shortage of adult retained firefighters at Sandy and a recruitment campaign in that area would have to be undertaken.

RESOLVED:  (a)  That the sum of £2,500.00 be reserved in the Forum Budget for 2005/2006 to facilitate the continued support of the Sandy Fire Cadet Scheme by the Forum.  (Cllr Osborne did not vote on this part of the resolution).
(b)  That a visit to Sandy Fire Station and the Fire Cadet Scheme be organized for members of both the Forum and the Town Council for a Tuesday evening in June or July.

(c)  That space be provided in a future edition of the Council Newsletter to enable publicity to be given to both the retained Fire Fighter Scheme and the Fire Cadets.


Mr Barrows was thanked for his report.

Sub Officer Barrows and Station Officer Hutchins both retired from the meeting.
6.  FORUM ACCOUNTS 
A copy of the Forum Accounts to 31.12.04 which had been previously circulated was received and noted.
The Clerk said that he had still received no information regarding District or County Council funding for 2005/2006, but as nothing had been suggested to the contrary he was assuming that the usual funding would continue to be available.  C Cllr Blaine said that he had heard no suggestions within the County Council that the Forum budget should be discontinued.

RESOLVED:  That the Forum Accounts to 31.12.04 as circulated be received and adopted.

7.  APPLICATIONS FOR GRANTS
(a) Age Concern Bedfordshire – Quince Court Luncheon Club

Members noted that the application submitted was greatly reduced on earlier years, suggesting that the organization were now making determined efforts to make this project self-financing.
RESOLVED:  That a grant of £1,612.00 be made to Age Concern Bedfordshire in connection with the operation of the Quince Court Luncheon Club for 2005/2006 and that the accompanying letter should acknowledge the efforts made by the organizers to reduce the amount of grant that they have to request each year in order to continue with this important project.
(b)  Royal Society for the Protection of Birds
D Cllr Gammell left the Chamber.

Members noted that the total of this application represented almost 50% of the Forum budget for any one year.  There was some concern that if granted this may cause restrictions on other local applications.
After a full debate it was:

RESOLVED:  That a total grant of £1,500.00 be approved in connection with the Sandy Warren project in connection with the provision of signage and regrading of paths.
D Cllr Gammell returned to the Chamber.

(c)  Manor Farm Family Centre, Sandy
RESOLVED:  That a grant of £400.00 be awarded to the Manor Farm Family Centre to enable them to purchase an additional storage shed for use at the Centre.
(d)  Community Warnalarm System
RESOLVED:  That a grant of £135.00 be awarded to the Community Warnalarm Scheme to enable them to modify one of their standard alarm systems to facilitate its use by a local person with multiple disabilities.
8.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING

As several members of the Forum were no longer available on Tuesday 12th April 2005, it was agreed that the meeting be rescheduled for Tuesday 19th April 2005 at 7:30pm.
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